

- Ⓝ Jeff R. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer at 8:05 am.
- Ⓝ 12 Traditions read by Matt M.
- Ⓝ 12 Concepts read by Tim S..
- Ⓝ Roll call (Jeff R. did roll call) –

November 17th, 2019 Minutes

Area		Subcommittee Chair	
Central Kansas	Amber C.	Archivist	open
Fellowship for Freedom	Nada M.	Campout	Darrel G.
Just for Today	Rich A.	In-Coming Campout	Carrie E.
Miracle	Jeffry L.	Convention	Ben T.
Never Alone Never Again	Nick C.	In-Coming Convention	Angie B.
OZ	Chris Q.	Fellowship Development	Shelley W.
Primary Purpose	Becky B.	NAWS Contact	Jeffry L.
Unity	Ron B.	P.O. Box	Amber C. (filling in)
Western	Spencer J.	Public Relations	Beth N. (filling in)
Wichita Metro	Joe P.	Soul to Soul	Matt M.
		In-Coming Soul to Soul	Jan K.
Administrative Officers			Open Positions
Facilitator	Jeff R.		Archivist
Co-Facilitator	Rich C.		Secretary
Secretary	open		Co-Secretary
Co-Secretary	open		Co-Treasurer
Treasurer	Beth N.		
Co-Treasurer	open		
Regional Delegate	Rod D.		
Alt. Regional Delegate	Chris H.		
Treasury Oversight	Matt M.		

- Ⓝ (10 of 10 ASCs represented) *quorum is met*
- Ⓝ McClain C. nominated by Shelley W. to take secretary position. Motion to wave clean time passed 9-1. McClain voted in as secretary.

Ⓝ August 2019 minutes were approved.

Ⓝ **Area reports:**

☎ Central Kansas Area:

CKA Report
11/17/19

Hello from CKA,

All is going well in our area. I am excited to report we had a group struggling with being involved in service and since the last RSC they have had several members showing up at area and excited to be a part of the service structure, so I am excited to see what comes next from them. One month they had 1 person showing up and trying to keep it together and the next month they had a GSR, Secretary and treasurer all showing up at area and excited about it. They had a fundraiser and was very well supported by our area. Hopefully they continue to grow and stay involved. It's awesome to see this kind of growth in a small group.

We have some things on the regional meeting list that needed updated, I have forwarded those changes on to the regional meeting list coordinator. One of the members in our area has been trying to update the meetings using the Update a meeting on the regional website, but that has not changed.

We are hoping all the groups in our area will soon have banners so that they will also participate in the Capture the Banner activity in our area. We have recently changed out phone line from NINGA PBX to Freedom Voice and so far, have had great service. They walked us through everything over the phone and made it super easy. We just finalized the switch over in November, and they have been really easy to work with.

We are planning a CAR Workshop in March sometime; we don't have a date or location yet. More will be revealed on that. We have decided to order a copy of the CAR for all of our groups, so that should be coming soon.

Our Women's Retreat had a very successful 2nd Annual retreat and have already begun planning for 2020. Our Men's retreat is working on their 2nd annual event and hope to have a new location and date soon. More will be revealed. The women's retreat is looking for artwork and theme, due by January 1st, 2020. They would like 3 sunflowers in the artwork.

Events Going on in our area:

- Phoenix Group – Thanksgiving Feast – Thanksgiving Day Nov 28th @ 2pm.
- Phoenix Group – Sponsorship Day Event – December 1st @ 10am – Pancake/Sausage Feast followed by Sponsor/Sponsee Speakers (2 Men, 2 Women)
- Christmas Dreams – Hoisington – December 7th beginning @ 2pm.
- Phoenix Group White Elephant Gift Exchange – December 21st @ 2pm.
- Phoenix Group New Year's Eve Bash – New Year's Eve – 142 S 7th St
- 3rd Annual CKA Women's Retreat – October 9-11th, 2020
- 2nd Annual CKA Men's Retreat – TBA Soon.

We discussed how many copies of the Regional Meeting list we need, and it was decided that 66 copies will meet all of our needs.

Regarding the H&I Discussion our area thought that a great project would be trying to get our convention speakers hooked up into prisons and/or treatment centers. Also, that H&I and PR work closer together. One other suggestion was to have members available to be a temp panel leader for an H&I Training.

In December my term is up as RCM, but we do not have an RCM II, so hopefully we will have someone step up, we have several open positions coming open, so I am excited to see what comes next.

We have a regional donation of \$1773.90.

ILS,
Amber C.

- Discussion on where the event flyers are. Send flyers to (info@marscna.net) to be put on the regional webpage

 **Fellowship for Freedom Area:**

A day Clean is a day WON!!

Hello all and grateful to wake up today. The FFFA continues to “keep on keeping on” although we continue to struggle with filling the empty seats at the Area level. We currently have 7 open positions... however, we are continuing to make things happen despite the odds and are working together to ensure that what can be done and what needs to be done, is in fact being done.

So that no addict seeking recovery need ever die of the horrors of addiction, WE Fellowship for Freedom so that WE are Never Alone, Never Again... What does this imply you might ask? Well, the Narcotics Anonymous Areas (FFFA & NANA) have joined together as a unified force to further carry the message by hosting a joint function on New Year’s Eve, which will also be a MARCNA fundraising event. GO TEAM!!

RCM provided the area with the information requests as noted during the last RSC meeting. The following are the results of the group conscience.

1. Sponsorship behind the Walls- Information was provided to all and (1) member had willingness. Hopefully more persons will step up to the plate.
2. FFFA elected to donate (20) Basic Texts to MARCNA
3. FFFA in conjunction with NANA will be hosting a MARCNA fundraiser on Dec. 31st, New Years Eve in Topeka KS. Please take a flier and pass the word.
4. FFFA does not currently have an H&I Committee as we work in conjunction with NANA area, which is strong in H&I. This information was emailed to the Regional H&I Coordinator. Sorry for getting the information to you so late Alan!
5. FFFA elected to donate \$200 to MARCNA Hospitality Committee. \$200 will be turned over to the Hospitality Committee in the form of a check at the next RSC meeting.

There is a new meeting that has started in Topeka and could use some support. Circle of Hope meets on Thursdays @ 6pm at the VA Hospital located in Bldg. 3, in room A101, Topeka KS. Please come support the meeting.

Last but not least, we have a \$500 donation to region.

Thank you for letting me serve-Nada

 **Just For Today Area:**

Just For Today RCM Report for November 2019

Hello NA Family,

Recovery is going strong in the Just For Today Area. A new group has been added to our Area meeting list. It is the Burlington NA group located in Burlington, Kansas. The group meets Thursday evening at 7:30 PM. I believe the meeting information has also been sent to the region to be added to our Regional Meeting List. Many group in our Area are planning group get togethers for the holidays, which I believe is truly a blessing to all addicts. Please always remember "an addict alone is in bad company". None of us should be alone for the holidays, or at least that is my opinion. On November 9th. 2019 the Just For Today Area had a combination business meeting, Thanksgiving meal, and H&I Fundraiser. It was an amazing time for us all and we managed to raise \$695.00 for our Area's H&I while also working on some physical growth in our recovery (LOL!). Our Area also has brought a \$200.00 donation today as well.

Hope everybody has a happy and blessed holiday!!

In loving service,

Rich A. (JFT RCM)

 **Miracle Area:**

Dear Mid-America Region,

The Miracle Area is doing very well. The feeling of the Area is the meetings are growing in terms of attendance to our recovery meetings. We have more meetings than we have had in the last 10 years.

We have had multiple activities in the last quarter and all were successful. This included our Fall campout and the annual Area Kickball "grudge match." There were about 70-80 addicts at the campout and it was well received. At the Kickball tournament, there were five areas in attendance at the Kickball tournament and I would like to report the Miracle Area took home the "trophy."

We are about three months into having our Ignite woman's retreat as an official sub-committee of the Area. The women's retreat is having their event at the same location as Soul-to-Soul at the Camp Chippewa camp group. Please support this great event.

Over the past months, we have worked to update our policy on multiple occasions. One change was to add the Ignite women's retreat as an official sub-committee. Another update is in progress as a general tightening of some of our language. These updates are being recommended by a policy Ad-hoc. Our latest update was for our Activities sub-committee. This change defined the process for choosing speakers at our Area events.

The Activities sub-committee is putting on the annual Sponsorship banquet. At this event, we will have four speakers, Beth N 18yrs from Kansas, Kamron I 2.5yrs from Nebraska, Debbie E 26yrs from Missouri and Ernest P from Oklahoma. There is a plated dinner of Chicken Fettuccini Alfred, salad, bread and dessert.


The Activities chair is also planning events for the CAR and SPAD workshops. More will be revealed.

In Service,

Jeffrey L.

Miracle Area RCM

- Discussion on what the dress code and price for the event is. Dress code is the same as any other event, which is to say there is no dress code, entry will be \$8

 **Never Alone, Never Again Area:**

Good Morning Region from NANA Area,

I have recently taken on the role of RCM for the NANA area. Being new to this position I apologize in advance for my lack of information to report and lack of better organization. NANA has gone through some recent changes and has been somewhat chaotic and unorganized. My hope and goal is to be a part of better organization in our area and to be able to come to the next Region meeting with much more to report and a better understanding of this commitment.

Currently NANA has seen fairly steady attendance at all our meetings as well and continues to have a strong H&I presence in our area taking approximately 15 weekly meetings into institutions. We have continued to qualify new addicts willing to carry the message and are actively pursuing new underserved institutions.

- Fresh start in Clay Center has been in contact with the Clay County Jail who has agreed to a meeting the last Saturday of every month at 6:00pm.
- We are in the process of submitting several new applications to qualify members for the Shawnee County Jail as well as the Women's Prison in Topeka.

Other Meeting Information:

- Fresh Start Meeting has locked in a location for meetings on Saturdays at 7:00pm, to be held at 730 Bridge St. Clay Center, KS
- Last Door is meeting on Monday and Wednesday at 8:00pm as well as Saturday and Sundays at 7:00pm, located at 1033 SW Washington Junction City, KS
- Late Night in Topeka has recently had a motion on the table to leave the NANA area due to some issues with a recent motion that was made at the area meeting. The GSR has indicated that their decision has been tabled until their next business meeting and their final decision will be brought the December area meeting.
- Our next area meeting will be held December 7th at Dirty Little Secret

Upcoming Events Scheduled:

- Recovery First will be open all day with traditional meals both Thanksgiving and Christmas
- The Last Door 1st Anniversary December 14th. Doors open at 6:00 pm speaker, food and raffle: 1033 SW Washington Junction City, KS
- The Last Door Christmas Celebration: December 25th Doors open at 7:00pm and meeting 8:00pm. Gift Exchange, Food and Raffle
- NANA has united with FFFA for a New Years Chilli Cookoff in Topeka at Forrest Park. Food, speaker, Raffle

I have also brought with me a Banner that was asked to be donated to the Region Archives.

I am honored to take on this new service commitment at the Region and represent the NANA Area. Being new any suggestions or guidance to better carry out my duties as RCM would be greatly appreciated.

I.L.S

Nick C, NANA Area

📍 Oz Area:

Hello region family from the oz area .

MY name is Chris and I am an addict. All is good in our area and I'm happy to report that all of our area positions are filled. In old news The Oz annual burger flip that was held in September had good attendance and raised a good amount of money for our area. I would also like to let everyone know that groups in our area are doing good and the meetings are having good attendance. Also our area will be donating a case of books to hand out to the new comer at marnca.

New things that are happening in our area are that a group of guys from our area have been in contact with the Norton Correctional Facility and will attend a training day on December 13th at the Norton Correctional Facility to be able to take meetings into the Norton prison once a month. Also the New Hope group Colby will be having its annual Christmas party on December 7th at 3 p.m. at the 4-H building in Colby Kansas we will be having a speaker Steve H from McCook, an auction and raffle, and we will be providing the main meal and ask people to bring a side dish it's \$3 per person \$5 a couple no addict turned away. I would also like to let everyone know that the Oz Area annual Whole Enchilada feed will be in Goodland March 14 and we'll have more information on that event at a later date. Thank you for letting me be of service.

📍 Primary Purpose Area:

11-17-2019 Sunday

Good morning regional family. Primary Purpose area is still going on.

G.O.L.N.A had their Freaker's Ball on Nov 1, 2019. All had a good time and was well attended. H&I meetings and group meetings are going on. They will be taking their Tues/Thur 8:00 am meetings off of the list due to lack of participation as well as issues with it getting unlocked. They are still currently having the meeting for now but it will not be added to their meeting list at this time.

Common Ground meeting has changed location. They have moved to Marion Ks 125 E Main ST (Restoration Center) meeting time is 5:30 pm.

Mcperson meetings are still going on. They were not on this cycle of meeting list. Meeting times are Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday T, W, Sat, Sun, are @ 6 pm, Friday is @ 8 pm with the last Friday of the month being a speaker meeting.

Lyons meetings are still going on. Sunday 7 pm and Wednesday @ 6 pm. They had their Fish Fry on October 12, 2019 and was well attended.

Newton HOW had their Turkey Feed on Nov 2, 2019. It was well attended and supported. We are currently Working on getting back into Mirror. Our meetings are going well.

At this time we are not planning to have the Blue Ball Ball due to lack of participation and place to have it. Hopefully we will back on track next year. We will be hopefully planning something in the spring. More to be revealed.

In Service

Becky B.

PPA Chair

📍 **Unity Area:** *No report turned in*

📍 **Western Area:**

Greetings from Western Area. Not much to report this quarter. Our area hasn't met since August.

Charlie from Canadian TX was our guest speaker September 28th in Goodwill Oklahoma. We had a decent turnout with 25 people and we had a potluck meal.

Dodge City NA Round Up was held November 1, 2, & 3rd. We had 87 people registered and raised a little over \$2000. Precedes over seed money will go for literature.

Meetings are still getting opened.

Our next area meeting will be December 14th at 6 p.m. in Liberal Kansas at Club 1 We will have our meeting followed by a holiday meal.

Against All Odds in Dodge will have a midnight meeting New Years Eve party

In service Spencer J

📍 **Wichita Metro Area:**

Hello Regional family Wichita metro area is doing well and always growing. We are having an event called C.O.R. celebration of recovery which will be held at Core group 5828. S Broadway to bring areas and groups together. Banner wars are still very active with groups visiting other groups to get banners, having fun in recovery. H&I is holding onto all commitments to facilities in the area, we have an H&I meeting the last Wednesday of the month at 6:00, 3709 W. Douglas. Need new people to get qualified to participate, 30 days to sit in, 90 days to share. Game night was a success this last month 30 to 50 people attended. At 12/14/19 we will have another game night and would like to see other areas attend. Events: Unity will be having dinner all day on Thanksgiving day and december 25th come and be apart of 11 am -11pm this will be at 918 west 2nd bring a side dish if you can.


Living Clean group of NA is having a MARCNA fundraiser February 8th. With 4 thirty minute speakers food and auction. MARCNA registrations will ve available for purchase.

Restore us to sanity is still moving along with meetings daily. Sowing the seed is having difficulties finding a location has been meeting at the park. Contact Shatzie

for more info A new women's retreat was recently voted in at our last ASC more information to come on this. A special thanks to Rod and Rich who came in and help us with our area inventory. Much appreciation for your time and service. In loving service Joe.p Donating \$80.00 to region today.

- Discussion on where to find the flyer. Flyer has not been made yet, if you have questions call Schatzie

Subcommittee Reports:

 **Archivist:** Open position, no report

 **Campout:**

2020 Campout Committee Interim Mtg "Family... Always Together" "Never Alone"

October 26, 2019

Darrel G. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the serenity prayer.

Old Business:

Open Positions: Programming. Catering. Secretary & Fundraising/Merchandise – No willingness.

Tim J. nominated Shawn B. as Programming Chair. Shawn qualified himself. Discussed. Voted. Passed.

Stephanie W. nominated herself for the Catering Chair. Discussed. Voted. Passed.

Discussion on the seed money for the 2020 Campout. 2019 Campout Ending Balance: \$4,007.13. Donation to Region: \$1,507.13. 2020 Campout seed money: \$2,500.00.

New Business:

Contact Debbi S. for New copy of Insurance policy after January 1, 2020.

Campout Dates: July 3 – 5, 2020.

Free Pool Hours: Only have Friday, July 3, 7:30 – 9:00 pm. Fairgrounds Shower: Open 24 hours a day.

Catering: Stephanie will review feeding 300 people Saturday night. Tim handed over food pricing information.

Programming: Discussed making 2- Corn hole games. Then auction them.

Shawn B. will gather Speakers, Activities, and prices on shirts from Mark Speck, Ark City; Alan Lee, Wichita; and Elite Advertising. Discussed selling shirts at functions. Banner: approximate cost \$70.00.

Joe P. will print copies of the flyer after amendments are made.

Sarah will only do the Tie Die shirt class.

Meeting closed.

2020 Campout Regional Committee Meeting "Family... Always Together" "Never Alone"

November 16, 2019

Darrell G. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the serenity prayer.

Positions: Secretary – no willingness Fundraising/Merchandise – no willingness

Previous Minutes:

Wayne S. made motion to accept the minutes with amendment. Elite Advertising is Mark Speck. Stephanie second. Passed.

Reports:

Treasurer: Balance of account is \$4,007.13 as of November meeting 11-16-2019. Check # 120 was written to Mid-America Region for \$1,507.13 on 10-26-2019 and given to Darrell G. The starting balance for the 42nd Regional Campout will be \$2,500.00 after check is deposited by Mid-America Region.
In Service, Tim J.

Catering: Smokey River Meats in Salina, Kansas is willing to sell us 200 pounds of cooked hog for \$1.65 - \$1.75 per pound plus \$50.00 cooking fee, total cost approx. \$400.00 - \$420.00 plus tax. Sides are baked beans, potato salad, sweet corn and pickle spears. A possible Sunday breakfast would be pancakes and pork. Total estimate both meals is \$606.00. Serve supper at 5:00 or 6:00 pm. Possible breakfast Sunday at 7:00 am.
In Service, Stephanie W, Catering Chair sweller937@gmail.com

Programming: Quote from Jamie Wood, Salina, Cornhole boards \$150.00 per set. Bags \$40.00 per set. A 4' x 4' banner from ASI is \$85 including shipping. Thinking of Marco B., Denver, CO. for Saturday speaker. Still reviewing other speakers. There is artwork to chose from. Alan Lee had the cheapest prices of shirts for quantities of 77 and 144.

Old business:

Pool price: approx. \$300.00. Discussion on artwork designs and shirts. Joe P. motioned for artwork only on the front. Shawn B. second. Passed. Order 72 Athletic gray shirts from Allen Lee. Design and black ink chosen. Sizes will be determined. Joe P. motioned to sell shirts for \$15.00 for all sizes. Shawn B. second. Passed.

New Business:

Discussion on serving breakfast Sunday morning. Richelle D. motioned to only serve Saturday night meal. Angie M. second. Passed. Shawn B. will work on schedule. A new flyer will be posted on Regional website.

Discussion on fundraisers. Shawn will request posting on Regions Facebook page, asking if an Area or Group would be willing to fund a meal or host a fundraising event for the Campout?

RCM's, please take back this information back to your areas and groups asking if they are willing to host a fundraiser or do a meal at the campout.

Darrell has written a letter of apology he will deliver to region regarding the breaking of traditions at the 2019 campout. Committee agrees on presenting this letter to region.

As of 11-16-2019, I am resigning as Treasurer for Campout 42. The balance of account is \$2,500.00. I am turning in checkbook, extra checks and Square Reader. Ron B. can get a new treasurer on the account.
In Service, Tim J.

Motion to close. Next Interim meeting is January 25, at 1:00 pm, at COR 5828 S Broadway, Wichita, KS.



MARCNA:

November 2019

Chair Report

Hello Convention And Regional Family

I was informed at the end of last months meeting that the Arts & Graphic Chair is no longer able to fulfil that position. We do however still have a Co Chair Joshua B. From Pioneer Group.

I was asked to let the Committee know that JFT Area would like to Host a fundraiser March 8 2020 in Yate Center, Ks 4pm at the 4H Fair Grounds.

I will like to comment on the Announcement of the Hotel filing chapter 13.

I have been in contact with the GM- Lowell and he says that is Not to worry about we will be hosting at the current locations.

However i do have a few ideas tucked away.

We have Signed jewelry contract with Golden Touch Designs -NY

As well a Contract with Colicchie, a DJ and one being reworked from a Clothing and WSO

Programing is getting first draft done and hammered out and Most of the Speakers have been picked. We also have Taper picked out too.

I have been in contact with Tim S. to get all past flyers or artwork for past Conventions so we can have Mini Banners (2x4) made so we can persevere the originals and also be able to display every year at MARCNA. I also have a plan for a way to display without being hung from the ceiling or walls.

As many of you know and already received PreRegistration is out and we have gotten many already back in.

Lastly, I would like to take this time to Thank the Committee for all their hard work and time so far this Year. The General and Regional Members who have sat in on meetings and gave input Thank you for your Support, time and Input.

In Loving Service

Ben T.

- Amendment at chairs request- MARCNA would like to take the February RSC for a fundraiser

MARCNA Co-Chair:

No report

- Discussion for committee:
- Clarification on chapter 13 as there is talk of the hotel filing for bankruptcy. Ben clarified what chapter 13 entailed and that he had a backup plan for if something were to happen to the hotel.
- Is there going to be a flyer made for the JFT fundraiser on March 8th? Ben confirmed there will be
- Is the Friday night comedian confirmed? Yes currently in progress of finishing the contract



Fellowship Development:

November 2019 Fellowship Development report

New Meetings- Ness City (not part of an area yet) meets on Thursday at 7:30. Smith center (part of Unity area) Monday and Thursday at 7 pm. Pioneer Group has added a Saturday 10am women's meeting. Burlington KS NA has a Thursday 7:30 pm meeting.

No closed meetings reported at this time.

Fellowship Development was contacted by a member from Newton Kansas who has started a meeting but wanted to know where he could get posters, keychains, meeting guide. I asked him if he had contacted his area and also world? I also told him I would get guidance at Region and get back with him. Daniel and Shawn have volunteered to go and attend one of their meetings—I was provided with their contact info and will forward that on to the person on Monday.

Elections-

Events- at the beginning of the meeting there was no interest in this position.

So everyone that was in attendance came together to plan a function for Feb RSC. We will have a pot luck dinner (paper was passed around for sign up) Angie B will be our speaker- It was mentioned that we could use it as a fundraiser for possibly campout (Shawn was going to ask at their sub-committee meeting and bring to floor)

There was some major concern discussed regarding no heat when we got here today, the building was filthy and the door was unlocked. Daniel suggested we needed to write a letter and present it to the City because they are not honoring our contract. We didn't have air in August and then no heat today, no wi-fi as promised. Tim S shared they are aware of our issues and he didn't think a letter would do any good. He said he has addressed this with them. He shared they are having some issues with changing of people at the city, some embezzlement issues, new people have been voted in and some key issues as the city has one key and we have one key only- the others went with the people when they quit the city. Also they want to leave the door unlocked for the repairs that need to be made because of the key issues. It was discussed maybe needed to find a different location with a minimum of a 10x12 storage unit that will be needed.

BREAKOUT SESSIONS

Events- Ben T expressed willingness to be the chair for this position—he qualified himself, voted in—congrats Ben T. Michelle L expressed willingness to be the co-chair for this position. Discussion that we haven't had a co-chair in a long time and wasn't sure there was a need for it. Put it to the group for a vote. Michelle qualified herself and was voted in- congrats Michelle.

Man- Tim has sent a report-

Soul to soul- Matt will have a report- but they have requested that they have August RSC for a fundraiser again.

Thank you for allowing me to serve

ILS

Shelley W

Mid America Newsletter (MAN) -

Hello family,

The price seems to fluctuate for each printing, but not enough to raise much alarm. I printed 600 copies, folded and stapled, for \$172.91 this issue. This breaks down to .29¢ each.

I was able to send a stack to Topeka with Jeff and Daniel to use in their booth at the Kansas Opioid Conference on the 14th. The rest are divided amongst the 10 areas, close to what I did last quarter and are here to pick up.

Once again, I didn't receive any submissions. I have a lot of resource material to draw from though, plus this gives me a chance to add more illustrations for filler.

I email and post to our Facebook page close to RSC, so electronic and hard copy distribution happens close together, I suppose just for personal preference.

The next issue is typically inserted in MARCNA registration packages so we print a higher quantity, last time it was 800 with 500 inserted and 300 to ASCs. This year MARCNA is asking for 600 so I am asking to increase printing to 900 copies. The request for funds shouldn't be affected as last time we set it at "not to exceed \$275.00".

Deadline for the next issue is February 1st, 2020 – send to newsletter@marscna.net

Gratefully serving NA,

Tim S.

- Discussion:
- There was much discussion on the building we are currently operating out of in Marquette-
 - No A/C in August
 - No heat when we arrived in November
 - It's not clean
 - It remains unlocked
- Shelley W. spoke to the owner of the Sundry and they called the mayor and got us heat
- Clarification on the young man from Newton, Daniel C. and Shawn B. are following up on this meeting
- Will the Events committee keep track of Regional Fundraisers? Yes they will.

Ⓝ NAWS Contact:

No report

- Discussion:
- Jeffry L. has not been updating NAWS as he understood this to be in the RD's description, more discussion on lumping the NAWS contact into the RD's description
- Rod D. informed that he updated NAWS in May the last time we did elections but has not updated them with meeting listings.

Ⓝ PO Box:

Hello RSC Family,

I have been checking the PO Box, and last checked it on Friday afternoon.

Here is what we received this quarter:
Some things for MARCNA Programming

- Speaker submissions
 - Rich G – Massachusetts
 - Susan G – Florida

- Elijah A – Arizona
- Lerry R – North Carolina
- Tonya J – Georgia
- Joe J – New York
- Tito S – Connecticut
- Bob Perkell post card

We also received:

- NAWS News
- Nor Cal Convention Pre-Registrations – NCCNA Pre-registration information
- Mid Atlantic Region Learning Conference – February 7-9th, 2020 Preregistration Information
- H&I Letter – gave this to the PR committee
- Insurance Invoice – I gave this to the Treasurer.

I think that was it. This is my last term as PO Box Coordinator, I have been doing this since August 2014 except for 1 year from what I could find in my notes. In the spirit of rotation, Its someone else's turn. 😊

ILS,
Amber C
PO Box Chair

 **Public Relations:**

PUBLIC RELATIONS

November 17, 2019

Hello Region Family,

Curt is out of town and I am filling in today. Thanks for the opportunity to be of service. We had a great PR meeting yesterday. There were no new workgroup ideas brought to the floor. PR Presentation, Phonline, and H&I met for breakouts. We elected Keith H. as PR co-facilitator, congrats Keith! Secretary is still open. Please take this back to your areas. Thanks to Claire C. for taking notes!

Media

There were several last minutes updates for meeting lists. There will be a request for funds to reimburse Tracy for \$122.47. There was an issue with Office Depot and they didn't take the check we wrote last quarter. We'll have a request for funds for \$122.47 for this quarter's meeting list. We will also have a request for funds for 600 meeting lists for MARCNA next spring.

Tracy worked with Curt to get meeting list updates from the website. The BMLT capability will be available soon (see Web Coordinator Report).

If anyone has revisions, updates, or changes, these must get to Tracy as least one week before region or they will not be included in the meeting list printing. Please have updates to Tracy by February 7th.

PR Presentation Coordinator Report

Mid-America Region Family,

Thank you to everyone who attended our breakout session today to participate in watching Beth and Sally give the PR Presentation to Professionals.

We have been holding Zoom meetings monthly in preparation for the PR Presentation to Professionals to be held on the Friday morning of MARCNA 2020.

We will be continuing to seek contacts for professionals as we continue planning for the upcoming PR Presentation to Professionals at MARCNA 37. Please reach out to myself or Flo if you can be of assistance with this or have any suggestions.

If you have any suggestions or needs for presentations please reach out and let us know how we can be of service to you and this fellowship.

Our next PR Presentation Workgroup Zoom meeting will be held Thursday, December 19th at 8:00pm. Watch for more details on FB.

In Loving Service,

MattM

In addition, we also had a PR Booth at the Kansas Opioid Conference on November 14th. Jeff and Daniel passed out a lot of literature and spoke with professionals about NA. They took a save the date for the PR Presentation at MARCNA coming up next year. Jeff is returning \$28.02 from the \$40 he received for supplies for this event.

H&I Report

Frist off like to say thank you, thank you for showing up and helping H&I today my heart feels better (tears here) had 10 or so people

Book project if nothing happed this RSC was going to drop it, with that being said, going to order 2 cases of soft cover BT's (24 per case) to be hand carried to country jails have a list of people willing to do this maybe more by Feb RSC. It's time to be done with this.

Cost: 583.20 with discount of 37.90 and shipping 46.65 for a total of 591.95. will have them at Feb RSC. All money left over, up to the floor should go into PR funds. All books left over can be given to other committees to give to newcomers.

Future project idea: work on getting convention main speaker into prisons maybe not this one but work on for the next.

Also like to get back to what we should be doing which is help areas and or groups recruit and train in H&I and or PR service.

Still willing to do workshops/orations

Still in-service

Alan B.

316-680-3967 alan_bansemer@yahoo.com

Phone Line Coordinator:

Hello all, I want to thank you all for allowing me to serve, service is a major part of my recovery. The phone-line is up to date, I have continued to post phonenumber flier asking for volunteers to answer phone-line. I have added a live addict to the phone line, after we went over power-point and training. We have 16 live addict volunteers. We could use twice as many, yet up two. I have made a effort to communicate with the live addict on list just to communicate all is well. Please take back to groups need more live addict to add to phonenumber. You need to have 1 year, clean and served in some service positive at either the group, ASC, or RSC in the last year. We had a total of 160 total called and 20 voice mails, answered by myself. 420 minutes of service was used, bill was paid, thank you Beth. We are fielding a majority of calls from the 316 area code. As always, if you have any questions or comments, feel free to contact me at 620-664-1860 or phonenumber@marscna.net.

Thanks for the privilege to serve your region. My hope is that we will expand " live addict" service from 16 to 24 hours and continue to reach addicts without internet service, the visually impaired or wanting to talk to another human about where to find our fellowship.

Thank you all
Wayne S.

Website Coordinator Report

November 16, 2019

The RSC PR Coordinator and Website Coordinator have met several times for training and almost all ongoing changes and maintenance of the current site are being managed by the Website Coordinator. Note that updates to the Event Calendar are happening on a timely basis.

New Website:

The new website using the Internet Service Provider (ISP) inmotionhosting.com was launched in early September, prior to the expiration of the term of service at the old ISP, ipower.com. Unfortunately, iPower billed us for another 2 year period (\$368.28), on September 1, even though the renewal date was Sept 16 (see copy of receipt). Beth N and Curt S only found out this over the weekend. Curt has opened case# 18126055 with iPower to get the chard reversed

The new site uses Wordpress as its Content Management System (CMS), instead of the Drupal CMS used on the old site. As such, the new site was built from scratch. It contains all the functionality of the old site, and all of the archived records of the MAN and RSC minutes that were available on the old site. Currently, the style is much the same as the old site, but with several functional differences. Among these are:

- Google Maps integration for the Events Calendar. This provides maps directly in the Event listing.
- Auto-formatting for portable devices (smart phones, tablets, etc). When the site is opened in a phone or tablet, the format of the site is designed for use on these, and provides much faster access to pages.
- MonsterInsights/Google Analytics. This allows us to see usage data for the website including visitors, sessions, how users are acquired, time of day usage, device usage and other information.

Maintenance:

- Multiple activities added to Events Calendar
- Convention Registration page added and connected to PayPal account.

Roadmap:

- Web page for Professionals (this quarter)
- BMLT completion (this quarter)
- Additional analytics (tentative)

Analytics for October 2019:

We are developing what we may want to capture in order to understand usage. This will vary over time as we tune toward our needs.

- 469 Users
- 743 Sessions
- Average Session: 1m31s
- Acquisition (how are people finding us): Organic Search: 251, Direct: 142, Social: 59, Referral: 4
- Devices: Mobile: 310, Desktop: 154, Tablet: 5

In Service,

Anna N.

620-680-1374 annanusser@gmail.com

In addition to the information Anna provided in her report, there was a \$36.62 charge on our new hosting, Inmotionhosting, for backup manager. I checked with Curt and this is a legitimate charge. There should be no other charges on this service until renewal.

Please take back to your areas:

- PR Secretary is open
- Please have meeting list updates to Tracy by February 7th.
- Rod D. will need to gather information to report to NAWS. During the last two years, how many of the following have we done:
 - PR presentations
 - Booths
 - H&I presentations
 - Current H&I commitments/panels

Thanks for the opportunity to serve,

Beth N.

- Discussion: Clarification on phone line requirements and what is needed from the RD, see report.

 **Soul to Soul 2019:**

November 17, 2019

Soul to Soul Chair Report

Mid-America Region Family,

The 29th Annual Soul to Soul Spiritual Retreat was held at Camp Chippewa in Ottawa, KS on September 27th, 28th, and 29th. There were 60 souls in attendance with addicts from all around the Region that “Let the Healing Begin”!

The ending balance in the checking account was \$3,840.20. We are making a donation to the Region of \$2,340.20 and turning over \$1,500.00 to the new committee for Soul to Soul 2020.

We had room for 76 addicts this year with the addition of South Cabin at Camp Chippewa which increased our capacity above the previous capacity of 52. With the secret spreading about the amazing experience that can be enjoyed at our Region’s spiritual retreat we felt the need to prepare and approach next year’s Soul to Soul with the additional cabin again.

We have filled all positions for next year with the exception of Secretary and we are recommending to this body that Jan K be voted in as Chair for Soul to Soul 2020. Co-Chair – Alan B. Treasurer – Ben T. Catering Chair – McClain C. Co-Catering Chair – Bindy B. Co-Secretary – LeAnn P.

Soul to Soul 2020 will be held on September 25th, 26th, and 27th at Camp Chippewa in Ottawa, KS. Theme for Soul to Soul 2020 is “Lighting the Fire with Spiritual Connections”. We are requesting artwork submissions for consideration before February RSC. We also ask that RCM’s take back to Areas and Groups that we would love to hold a couple fundraisers in 2020 if there is any willingness to host.

Lastly, we would like to request holding a fundraiser for the event at August 2020 RSC. It was an honor being of service to this fellowship and to an event that I hold very close to my heart as it has been a huge part of my recovery for 7 years now.

In Loving Service,

Matt M

Soul to Soul 2019 Chair

 **Officer Reports:**

 **Regional Delegate:**

Please share this link with everyone you can, it will take them to the November report.

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/5hdl0t3oxfvzsyZ/AAB2zYARpc0Zjl-Dx_9vQSnRa?dl=0

And this link will take them to all the reports since August 2019 until the end of the World Conference 2020.

<https://www.dropbox.com/sh/tj1yy0psbeqd4xc/AADvsLQhwIktbDWeejoDsjOqa?dl=0>

Happenings since August in the World of World Service Conference

1. September 2019 Webinar

a. This was about Online Meetings, guidelines, formats, how do you do literature and best practices. In my opinion the best guidelines can be found at HIGNA website (Highlands and Islands Group NA) <https://www.higna.org.uk/>

2. October 2019 Webinar

. Questions we answered during this Webinar.

i. Do you agree with trying an umbrella approach for project plans for short service tools and IP's? This would include Conference Participants making decisions which items are worked on.

1. 82% Agree
2. 6% Disagree
3. 12% Don't know

ii. Do you support including questions about literature categories and development processes in the 2020 CAR survey? The questions still need work, and we would continue to work on them from now until November. All results would be fed back to Conference participants for further discussion and direction.

1. 95% Agree
2. 5% Don't know yet
3. 0% Disagree

a. ***Narcotics Anonymous World Service Long-term Goals***

.In a continuous effort to realize our vision, NA World Services strives to achieve these goals:

- 1. NA is understood and accepted as a relevant, reliable, safe, compatible, and spiritual program of recovery by addicts for addicts.***
- 2. A network of worldwide trusted servants acts as an effective, consistent NA resource for local governments, professionals, and the media.***
- 3. NA is a truly global fellowship with increasing access to literature in all languages and a commitment by all to work together to grow the fellowship.***
- 4. Technology is used more effectively to communicate in a timely manner, make it easier for members to contribute and participate, expand access to workshops and service tools, and support Fellowship development efforts worldwide.***
- 5. Every member understands the concept of self-support and demonstrates commitment to the Fellowship by contributing of their time, abilities and available resources.***
- 6. We are able to grow the Fellowship, develop literature, and improve our ability to carry the NA message by operating a sustainable organization with sufficient revenue, human resources, and infrastructure.***
- 7. More members are discussing and building consensus on issues at all levels, generating a greater sense of trust in the global decision-making process.***
- 8. All the components of the service system work collaboratively to realize our NA Vision and goals.***

b. The 2020 Conference Agenda Report will have

.Five Motions from the World Board

1. One about the Long-Term Goals that are above
2. One on the New "Mental Health in Recovery IP"
3. Three on the Fellowship Intellectual Property Trust

i. There will be eleven Regional Motions

1. World Board received 25

a. Twelve were withdrawn for one reason or another

b. Two were not Conference Agenda Report not ready by the Deadline. We were not told why they weren't ready

c. Zonal Collaboration Project met for the first Virtual Meeting of Zones, and Iran.

.Fifteen Zones and the Iran Region gave reports which I have included in the File Folder for anyone in the Region to see.

i. They then had an open discussion on two questions

1. What did you hear today that excited you or interested you?

- . How zones started and developed, how they operate, and how they've transitioned from being information-sharing to service-providing. **4 said this**
- a. Shared and differing challenges of all zones, regardless of their state of development
- b. Use of technology... like
- i. BMLT/Yap **3 said this**
- ii. Online service meetings
- iii. Slack, WhatsApp, Loomio and other organization and communication apps
 - c. Making WSC more manageable through use of zonal representatives—fewer people and cost
 - d. Zonal forum meeting as a place for other service bodies to meet (like California Collaborative)
 - e. We're making history with this meeting/excited to be here, interesting info
 - 2. What would you like to hear more about?
- . Additional meetings to learn more about zones, zones' development and organization, and to develop bonds between zonesX6
- . Structured face-to-face meeting of all zones at the WSC 2 said this
 - a. Zonal representation at the WSC. Ways to work with CAR/CAT within zones. Gathering the voice of unseated regions vs, the voice of the entire zone or other processes? How to inform unseated communities about WSC business/issues.X5
 - b. MZF doesn't have unseated regions, so not sending ZD to WSC
 - c. CANA interested in years in zonal representation, but had no framework for that; now don't meet current criteria (all member regions are seated at WSC) to send a ZD to WSC
 - d. EDM ZD and ZDA currently hosting monthly zoom webinars for EDM delegate teams and one other nominated member from each EDM region aimed at providing information and gaining a shared understanding of the CAR, CAT, and WSC. Gathering an EDM zonal conscience prior to WSC 2020. Some EDM regions have little or no experience working with the CAR and gathering conscience on motions etc. (from chat)
 - e. BMLT/Yap—The Basic Meeting List Toolbox: open-source program that digitally standardizes NA meetings lists. Yap is a text-to-speech plug-in that works with BMLT to provide meeting info to callers and to integrate with NA phoneline services (meeting search, connect to local helpline, etc.) X4
 - f. Projects being coordinated/topics being addressed by each zonal forum
- . How to prioritize and fund projectsX2
- i. Strategic planning
- ii. Step-writing behind the walls
- iii. Video explaining what zonal forum is
- iv. Online recovery meetings
- v. Online service meetings, Participants interest in possible future meeting, two polls were conducted
 - 3. Do you want to try to meet together again? Yes = 25
 - . Regularly? Yes=24, No=1
 - a. If yes, how frequently would you like to meet?
 - . Quarterly=15 (60%),
 - i. Biannually=9 (36%),
 - ii. Annually=0,
 - iii. Other (every other month) =1 (4%)
 - 4. For US zones, are you interested in a meeting with all the other US zones for the purpose of discussing coordinated efforts among the United States zones? Yes=14 (87%), No=2 (13%)
- 3. **I think this is very important**
- . **15 Zones and 1 Region met to talk about Zonal Business yet in the polls 25 voted. So, the percentages that are reported are a little jaded**
- 4. **Again, the full paper is in the files**
- 5. Just a quick reminder these are links for ongoing Projects at World Services
 - . Spiritual Principles A Day project <https://www.na.org/?ID=medibook&ID=medibook>
- . Batch #2 is out for review and input now

i. The quotations for input (where you can write a meditation) are out also

<https://www.na.org/admin/include/spaw2/uploads/pdf/spad/All%20principles%20&%20quotes%20for%20SPAD%20round%205.pdf>

a. Fellowship Intellectual Property Trust project <https://www.na.org/?ID=fipt-project>

Group Service Representative Basic Toolbox is available for download at <https://na.org/?ID=toolbox> . It is also in the dropbox file box.

Sunday Report

So any questions on my early Report

- Conference Agenda Report (CAR) will be out Nov 26th, do you want us to order 10 of them and send them out to the all the Area's again? The cost is \$13.50 then maybe \$2.50 to mail so \$16.00 times 10 or \$160.00
- Speaking of CAR we are requesting \$250.00 dollars for our Zonal workshop in February in Oklahoma. We don't anticipate asking for any money to do our Area CAR workshops though we would like to ask for per diem to go to the Multi Zonal CAR workshop in Dallas. That would be \$330.00 for the weekend.
- RCM's please get your Area CAR workshop scheduled as soon as possible. Don't wait until after we go to those Zonal workshops. It would really be better if it was before so we can ask your questions at those events.
- December 1st is Sponsorship Day World Service Office has a flyer you can download, a medallion you can order (product #9602) beginning Monday Morning for \$5.00.
- The second batch of Spiritual Principle a Day Book project is out for download for Review and Input that is due March 1st 2020. You can find them at <https://www.na.org/?ID=medibook> or in the dropbox at https://www.dropbox.com/sh/5hdl0t3oxfvzsyZ/AAB2zYARpc0Zjl-Dx_9vQSnRa?dl=0
- Also the next batch of 10 Principles and Quotations are out located at <http://www.na.org/admin/include/spaw2/uploads/pdf/spad/All%20principles%20&%20quotes%20for%20SPAD%20round%205.pdf>
- Barry B. will again be doing our Zonal video for the WSC 2020 and would like pictures of our NA functions. Please send them to either Chris at chrish62412@icloud.com , me at [greencat46@gmail.com](mailto:greenecat46@gmail.com) or Barry B. at bear@bearhead.net.
- Last but not least we would like some data for a report to World we get to write later this year.
 - How many Public Relations presentations (Regional, Area, or Group presentations)
 - How many Hospital and Institutions comments do we do (Regional, Area, or Groups)
 - How many Phone calls we receive monthly on our Phoneline
 - Attendance at our Regional Convention
- How much 7th Tradition money we have passed down thru our service system.

- Discussion
- 7th tradition money clarification – any information passed down the service structure, needs to be sent to Rod
- Clarification on what the CAR workshops are: an opportunity to talk to groups about the motions in the CAR and what they entail, so that if groups or areas have questions they need to be asked before the RD and ARD go to multi zone so they can be answered. Due date for responses/questions is the first of April.

 **Alt. Regional Delegate:**

So I have taken part in Online surveys and conference participants webinars for our empute, including the largest one ever that concerned itself with on line meetings. As our ARD I truly hope to represent you at the world service conference; I will only be able to do that if I have a real sense of how the whole of the region feel about the Conference Agenda Report (C.A.R.) will be available for sale on 26th of Nov. 2019 and CAR will be posted on www.na.org/conference For those of you who own and know how to operate a computer. Also the Spiritual Principle A Day or (S.P.A.D.) has dropped the next group of daily meditations those can be found at www.na.org/spad anyone can participate in the review and input of this book project, and Sponsorship Day the second annual will be coming up soon on Dec. 1.

I hope any one who wants to have their voice heard will talk to either myself or Rod so that we can carry our Regions' voice to the world.

Your friend in service,
Chris H.

- Discussion:
- Jeffrey L. asked if there will be any workshops on the Spiritual Principles A Day? Rod D. clarified that there is nothing set up yet but it is in conversation. You can print them online and go over them with your group, now is the only time to view them as they may not actually make it in the book.

Ⓝ **Treasurer Report:** *Attached toward end of minutes*

Ⓝ **Treasury Oversight:**

November 17, 2019

Treasury Oversight Report

Mid-America Region Family,

I attended the Campout Committee interim meeting in Salina on Saturday, October 26th to gather information from the treasurer for the Campout Account. Following that meeting I audited the Campout Committee bank account and found no discrepancies or abnormalities.

Following today's RSC I will begin auditing the Soul 2 Soul Committee account. I have received receipts and statements from Ben T to begin this audit and will report findings at February RSC.

I continue to have access to online banking for the Convention and Region bank accounts and monitor those accounts periodically.

Beth, Daniel, Shelley, and I performed our audit of the Region bank accounts. While we discovered no misused funds or concerning issues with the Region monies we do have one recommendation for this service body. We continue to have a problem at the Region of turning in receipts from time to time and it is our recommendation that a discussion be held to

see if there is something that can be done to encourage more responsible behavior when entrusted with the Regions funds. It is my hope that this conversation can be had today.

In Loving Service,

Matt M

Treasury Oversight

- Discussion before break:
- Shelley W. asked for an address on the Nest City meeting
- 312 E. Custer St Ness City Ks. Thursday 7:30 pm at the Ness City County hospital Break Room

Break----10:51 am – 11:05 am-----

Re-opened with a moment of silence and the serenity prayer

Jeff R. did roll call

 **Open Forum:**

- ◊ John J. brought up the location for region, proposing we have a list of the things wrong with the current state of the building, to give to the city
A few members suggested that we step up and leave the place better than we found it each region meeting weekend. If we clean it before we leave it should be in the same state we left it, if not then we can address. We should follow up two weeks before the February RSC.
Discussion on the fact that the door is not locked and if we can discuss this issue with the city. Tim S. stated that keys have been an issue as they have switched maintenance people a few times during our tenure at the school. There is one key to the outside and one key to the inside.
Discussion on the Wifi problems: Tim S. pointed out that the daycare has wifi and we are permitted to use that wifi with their password that we have. Rod D. asked if we could find prices on routers or direct connections through the daycare router. Jeffry L. offered to take the finding of prices for next region.
- ◊ General member brought up how the region felt about the Miracle Area holding a campout on the same weekend as the Region campout and posting about it on the regional facebook page. Discussion that if it is supported by a group or area it is within their right to post about it on the page. The first time it was posted it was removed as it was not affiliated with a group or area. It has since been reposted with information that groups are currently supporting it.

Discussion on how this campout has been explained to some members of the region as a campout to reach the people who do not have the ways and means to get to Beloit for the campout. The original reservation was placed in an attempt to get the campout back to the Miracle Area. Further discussion

on this to explain that the members putting this campout on seem to be doing everything they can to put this campout on, including foregoing the general process of getting events approved as this was not listed in any group or area minutes and cannot be traced back to a group or area supporting it. This also goes along with the description of the problems going on in the Miracle Area in the RCM's report for Miracle.

More discussion on how this is a resentment campout based on tradition violations from the previous campout committee, but these are still members of our region and if they are going to put on this campout we should be showing up and supporting them, we should never be in competition with each other, there are plenty of addicts to reach. We should also not be talking about them when they aren't here to defend themselves. It was also pointed out that this was not mentioned in the last group conscience for the group that is "supporting" it and this is some manipulation and resentment and if those members care to be here they could be. The Facilitator ended the discussion as he could not see that there was anything that the region could do, unless the area came to the region requesting help.

Ⓝ Darrel G. the chair of the campout committee presented this letter to the region.

Letter addressed to the Region

The 2020 Campout Committee would like to extend an apology to the Region for the breaking of the Traditions. This was done without the Committee's authorization. It's ours and we own it. We have learned from our mistakes. We in no way, are minimizing the effect of this situation; but, we as a committee are moving on and we sincerely hope that the Region can move on as well and we can all put this behind us.

Sincerely,

Campout Committee 2020

11/17/2019

Ⓝ **Old Business:**

Ⓝ **Elections –**

- a) **Archivist** – *No willingness, take back to ASC*
- b) **Secretary** – *McClain C. showed willingness, qualified and elected in.*
- c) **Co-Secretary** – *No willingness, take back to ASC*
- d) **Co-Treasurer** – *No willingness, take back to ASC*

- e) **P.O. Box** – *Shawn B. showed willingness*, qualified and elected in. Discussion on if we could move the box for future candidates of this service position as the box being in Salina is not accessible for all members to be able to take the position. It was decided that it is not feasible to change the location as we have the PO box listed on flyers and meeting lists that we have no idea who has access to and if somebody is using that information we do not have the capability of supplying them the new information for switching to a different address.
- f) **Soul to Soul Chair** – Matt M. nominated Jan K. as previous chair's recommendation. Qualified and elected.
- g) **Secretary for PR** – *No willingness, take back to ASC*
- h) **Co-Facilitator for Fellowship Development** – *No willingness, take back to ASC*
- i) **Secretary for Fellowship Development** – *No willingness, take back to ASC*

➤ **Attention: All RSC elected positions are expected to attend and be available during the entire RSC business meeting on Sunday! MARSCNA Policy page 7, 6-C-2**
 This includes Convention, Campout, Soul to Soul, FD, PR, Ad-Hoc Chairs, Officers, and any other trusted servants elected on the RSC floor.

Ⓝ **No motions for old business**

⊠ **New Business:**

Ⓝ **No motions for New Business**

Ⓝ **Matt M. Brought up concept 11** – If you are getting money from region it is your responsibility to bring the receipts back to the treasurer so when there is an audit everything can be accurately tracked. Schatzie T. asked if we could submit receipts by photo. Beth N. said that yes all modes of receipt through mail are acceptable, email, text message, and snail mail are all welcome.

Ⓝ **Request for funds:**

- ✓ \$3194.07 for housekeeping all at once. 10-0 approved
- ✓ \$295.00 CAR books for workshops and RCM's 20 books total. 10-0 approved
- ✓ \$10.00 not to exceed for treasurer receipt book. 10-0 approved
- ✓ \$250.00 RD team to attend PSZF in Oklahoma. Unanimous approved

Discussion on RD team visiting the multi-zonal South East Zonal Forum in Dallas:

- Tony K. brought up why we are sending the RD team to two zones?

- Rod D. explained that the region did not want to send the team to both zonal forums and only voted to go to Oklahoma, it is believed that this will be a massively attended event and the RD team will be able to get input from a broad area. As the RD team they have decided to pay for all travel expenses to travel around the Region putting on the Car workshops, the RD team is asking that as they have elected to cover travel expenses within the region they are asking for the region to cover food expenses only for the trip to Dallas.
- Amber C. brought up that as the region has already voted not to attend the Dallas forum that it may not be a good idea to pay for food for the RD team to go.
- Daniel C. brought up that if it was important for the Co-Facilitator for the WSC was asked to go to Dallas or Oklahoma he would go to Dallas. World has asked that the regions help to cut down on the travel expenses to go to these workshops to put them on and be attended. Daniel stated that he feels that the region should be fully funding the RD team to attend the Dallas forum but “I am also not an RCM. These things happen when the region decides not to send the team.” To support himself Daniel has spent money out of his own pocket to cover these trips as to not fully rely on the region.
- Facilitator called this to a vote. 8 yes 1 no 1 abstain to pay for food for the RD team to attend the Dallas forum.
- ✓ \$150 (not to exceed) for cleaning supplies for Fellowship Development to purchase for upkeep of the RSC meeting building. Approved unanimous.

Beth N. said if you are getting money from her you will need to sign for it.

Amber C. asked if we got all of the information we needed for the MAN. Yes we did.

Daniel C. asked if the H&I feedback and the meeting list requests were brought back to groups.

Took a tally of all the meeting lists each area needed. 831 needed. Last RSC we printed 1300 so we are down 1/3 which was the intent of asking areas/groups how many they needed.

RCM’s take back to groups:

How many meeting lists do you need?

How many M.A.N.’s do you need?

Bring back to next region.

 **Open Positions for November:**



👉 Secretary for PR; 👉 Archivist; 👉 Co-Facilitator for Fellowship Development; 👉 Co-Treasurer; 👉 Co-Secretary for Fellowship Development; and 👉 Co-Secretary

Ⓝ Motion to close 12:46 pm circled, gratitude prayer, closed.

Grateful to serve NA,
McClain C., Secretary

Check in front of name if listed, add name if not.

✓	First Name	Last Name	Mailing Address	City	Zip code	Phone	Service/Area	E-mail
	Rich	Atchison	1216 Yuba St	Burlington	66839	785-633-3956	JFT RCM	atchisonrichard72@gmail.com
	Joshua	B.	1014 Woodland	Emporia	66801	620-794-8894	Member	hoseab8807@gmail.com
	Shawn	Baltazor	2018 Ruskin Rd.	Salina	67401	785-643-3592	Member	scbaltazor@gmail.com
	Alan	Bansemer	308 Normandy Rd.	Newton	67114	316-680-3967	H&I Coord.	alan_bansemer@yahoo.com
	Becky	Bansemer	308 Normandy Rd.	Newton	67114	316-633-6258	PPA Chair	beckybansemer@yahoo.com
	Ron	Boden	3662 KS 9 Hwy	Beloit	67420	785-738-7410	Unity RCM	ronj.boden@gmail.com
	Angie	Brown	152 German Ave.	Haysville	67060	502-681-7178	MARCNA Co-Chair	angiebkfp@gmail.com
	Ed	Burris	4100 W. 24th Place J9	Lawrence	66047	785-213-1901	Member	lonesomejoe@midco.net
	Travis	Campbell	2250 N. Rock Rd #118-124	Wichita	67226	310-698-2955	JFT Alt-RCM	traviscampbellwtc@yahoo.com
	Claire	Childs	916 N. Porter Ave.	Wichita	67203	620-200-4841	WMA Alt RCM	cmchilds1914@yahoo.com
	Randy	Craft	1571 X Road	Larned	67550	620-253-7264	CKA Chair	craft1985mart@gmail.com
	Rich	Cretcher	5162 W. 4800 St	Cherryvale	67335	620-332-7718	RSC Co-Facilitator	cretcher68@gmail.com
	McClain	Cretcher	2511 W. 4800 St	Cherryvale	67335	360-556-0381	Member	mcclaincretcher97@gmail.com
	Robert	Crofoot	7444 E Lyon Crk Rd	Junction City	66441	785-375-8092	Member	rwcrofoot@ymail.com
	Daniel	Crotinger	2018 Ruskin Rd.	Salina	67401	785-819-6234	Member	hopeddealer@cox.net
	Amber	Crotinger	2018 Ruskin Rd.	Salina	67401	785-577-6196	Member	amber.crotinger@gmail.com
	Rod	Davis	PO Box 1711	Emporia	66801	620-757-6205	RD	greenecat46@gmail.com
	Bill	Henry	1119 Merchant	Emporia	66801	620-412-3332	member	
	Darrell	Gingles	729 Court St.	Clay Center	67432	785-6300884	Campout Chair	gingles52@yahoo.com
	Chris	Haley	PO Box 1101	Lawrence	66044	785-766-3935	RDA	chris62412@icloud.com
	Flo	Hancock	908 W. Maple St.	Independence	67301	620-515-1263	Member	hancock.f2001@gmail.com
	Whitney T.	Fultz		Ark City	67005	316-650-0820	Media	free2btru2me@gmail.com
	Spencer	Jonas	810 Jan Ave.	Dodge City	67801	620-255-3523	Western RCM	spinner8505@gmail.com
	Jon	Jorgensen	1623 370 Rd.	Beloit	67420	785-569-1284	Member	***mail hard copies***
	Jacob	Keenan	1600 College	Topeka	66006	785-633-4932	NANA RCM	2jakefromcass@gmail.com
	Jan	Koehn	5162 W. 4800 St	Cherryvale	67335	620-779-5072	Member	gkoehn336@gmail.com
	Tony	Koontz	1010 Kelley	Dodge City	67801	620-253-2991	Member	
	Vicki	Latimer	535 N. Boyd	Wichita	67212	316-244-1602	Member	vicki.latimer@sedgwick.gov
	Michelle	Leverette	3100 W 22nd St E9	Lawrence	66047	785-383-2928	Co-Fac Events	jst42day89@yahoo.com
	Jeffry	Lewis	1732 E. 1100 Rd.	Lawrence	66049	785-550-0849	Miracle RCM	jeffry_na@outlook.com
	Grant	Linsley	535 N. Boyd	Wichita	67212	316-339-8933	Member	grantlinsley@gmail.com
	Nada	McClough	1911 Lilac Lane	Manhattan	66502	785-770-5154	FFF RCM	nadaleemac@gmail.com

Check in front of name if listed, add name if not.



Mid America Region of Narcotics Anonymous Elected Positions

February 19, 2006

	Date elected
1 Regional Chair John Stanley III	Feb.2006
2 Regional Co Chair Russ Phillips	Feb.2006
3 Treasurer Greg Bitter	May 2005
4 Treasurer Co Chair Jeanie Magee	Aug 2005
5 Secretary Carla Davis	Feb.2005
6 Regional Delegate Debby Stewart	May 2004
7 Regional Delegate Alternate Rod Davis	May 2004
8 Activities Shelley Wright	Feb.2006
9 Campout Scott Kraus	Aug.2005
10 Convention Janet Wood	Feb.2006
11 Hospital & Institution Tom Medlin	May 2005
12 Literature Jim W.	Feb.2006
13 Public Information Misty Keen	Nov. 2004
14 Outreach Scott Wygant	Feb. 2005
15 PO Box Dwayne Kitchen	May 2005
16 Steering Jeff Rose	Aug 2005

17 Webmaster
Kirk Brown

May 2005

If these dates are incorrect please get with me to update. Thank you.